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Joint Chairs:

     Secretary:      Treasurer:        Newsletter        Publicity:
June Hannam/ Kath Holden    Fiona Reid      June Hannam    Kath Holden     Rachel Lock-Lewis 
Committee: Moira Martin, Stephanie Ward, Gill James, Debbie Smith, Diana Russell
Associate Committee: Mitzi Auchterlonie,  Linda Martz, Julia Neville, Lyndy Pooley, Fiona Hackney


FORTHCOMING EVENTS
Tuesday 8 March 2011, 6pm . THE 3RD URSULA MASSON MEMORIAL LECTURE, at Glamorgan Conference Centre.  University of Glamorgan, celebrates  the centenary of International Women’s Day.   Professor Angela John will give a lecture  on: ‘Rhonddaworld: Lady Rhondda’s Life Story’.  All are warmly invited to this event. We will also be launching a new edition of Professor John’s volume Our Mothers’ Land. Refreshments will be served before the lecture from 5.30 p.m. and following the lecture the audience will be welcomed to a buffet supper in the Centre. 

 
Saturday 19 March 2010 STUDY DAY Cardiff University.  10.30am - 12.30pm
Women's Worlds: Homes, Families and Networks. 
Cardiff's first study day will see papers given by Dr Tracey Loughran and Dr Stephanie Ward outlining their new research projects.
 The study day will take place in Room, 0.52, Main Building, Cardiff University, Park Place CF10 3AT. Parking is available outside the building. All are welcome. There is no charge for this event.
Directions are at  http://www.cardiff.ac.uk/locations/maps/index.html   
Saturday 2 July 2010  University of the West of England          (see overleaf for details)
ANNUAL CONFERENCE:  For love or money: historical perspectives on gender and emotional labour   

9-11 September 2010
           The Women's Library, London Met University.  
Women’s History Network National Conference.  20 Years of the Women's History Network:  Looking Back - Looking Forward. The conference will look at the past 20 years of writing women's history; asking the question where are we now?


AREA CONTACTS:
University of Glamorgan Fiona Reid (freid1@glam.ac.uk) 
HLASS, University of Glamorgan, Trefforest CF37 1DL (address for correspondence)
University of the West of England Kath Holden (katherine.holden@uwe.ac.uk) and June Hannam (june.hannam@uwe.ac.uk)

Cardiff University Stephanie Ward wardsj2@cardiff.ac.uk
University of Exeter Mitzi Auchterlonie (M.M.Auchterlonie@exeter.ac.uk) Lyndy Pooley (bizzee99@yahoo.co.uk)
University College Falmouth Fiona Hackney (fiona.hackney@falmouth.ac.uk)
	The West of England & South Wales

Women's History Network   

	Our 17th  annual conference will be held on 
Saturday July 2nd 2011 at the University of the West of England, Bristol

 For love or money: historical perspectives on gender and emotional labour'

Key speakers

Professor Leonore Davidoff, University of Essex, 
Professor Michael Roper, University of Essex,
Dr Janet Fink, Open University,  
Dr Lucy Delap, St Catharine’s College Cambridge 

Other confirmed speakers
Dr Sandra Holton Senior Research Fellow, IHR, Domestic Service and Friendship: An Examination of Emotional Ties with Employers and their Families evident in the Letters of Eliza Oldham, General Maid. 
Zsuzsanna Sütő-Egeressy University of Szeged, Hungary, For love and money: Hungarian women writers on the literary market at the middle of the 19th century.
Dr Emily West, University of Reading, ‘Between Slavery and Freedom’: The Expulsion and Enslavement of Free Women of Color in the Antebellum US South

Dr Megan Doolittle, Open University, Providing as a form of caring: Fatherhood and poverty in England 1890-1910

Dr. Catherine O' Connor, University of Limerick, Willing work?   Women’s personal accounts of emotional labour, 1945-65

Mona Sakr, Oxford Brookes University,  Leisure, Love and the Librarian: The Emotional Life of Minnie Stewart Rhodes James (1865 – 1903)

Paul Tobia, UWE, Relationships between Staff and Patients at the Bristol Lunatic Asylum 1861-1900
Dr Deborah Youngs, Swansea University,  'Where there's a will...': women, kinship and power in Welsh testamentary evidence, c.1350-c.1550
Dr Helen Frisby, UWE, Widows, grief and mourning in Victorian England
Dr Odette Clarke University of Limerick ‘Without chastisement we cannot be called servants of God’: an examination of the emotion work performed by Caroline Wyndham-Quin, countess of Dunraven (1790-1870), and her daughter Anna Maria Monsell (1814 -1855), when confronted with the death of a young child.

Helen Kendall, Bath Spa University, Family or friend?  emotional labour in managing the death of an old friend

Dr Tracey Loughran,  Cardiff University, Woman-to-Woman: gender, expertise, and care-giving in 1960s British women’s magazines

Deborah Withers, Coordinator of Sistershow Revisited, Women’s Liberation and Emotional Labour

Dr Moira Martin, UWE, Women Poor Law Guardians  and Emotional Labour
Lois Thomas, Glamorgan University, The emotional labour of the nineteenth century Welsh housewife

Dr Katherine Holden, UWE, The emotional labour of nannies in 20th century Britain.
Val Wood, University of Derby, Class, gender and the predicament of Nursery Nursing as a career in post war Britain 1945-1960. 
Dr Philippa Hardman, University of Cambridge "Some little memorial to keep in memory of the book":  Labour and Middle Class Gender Hierarchy in Nineteenth-Century Britain


For more information: contact Katherine.Holden@uwe.ac.uk Tel 0117 328 4395. http://humanities.uwe.ac.uk/swhisnet/swhisnet.htm
Report on UWE Study Day December 2010
The final study day of 2010 was held on Saturday 4th December at the St Matthias Campus of the University of the West of England.  The title of the session, ‘Whose history?  Women’s political activism in the 20th century’, facilitated a stimulating morning of papers and discussion around the theme of the challenges posed by writing about or presenting women’s activism, particularly in relation to the fragmentary and sometimes problematic nature of the sources that are available for historians to utilise.  
June Hannam’s paper, ‘Writing women into Labour Party history: post-war autobiographical writings on women activists’ provided some fascinating biographical detail about some of the women organisers in the 1930, 40s and 50s such as Susan Lawrence, Lillian Fenn and Grace Taverner along with a consideration of the extent to which their loyalty to the Labour Party circumscribed their feminism, particularly where their attempts to put women’s issues on the party agenda conflicted with the concerns of the party leadership.  
Indeed this theme of reconciling feminism with other loyalties (in this case pacifism) was further explored in Elaine Titcombe’s paper, ‘Rewriting Greenham’s History: women activists and the cold war’ in which she evaluated Ann Petitt’s book Walking to Greenham: How the Peace Camp Began and the Cold War Ended.  Elaine is working on a PhD on historical narratives arising from Greenham Common peace camps and grappled with the thorny question of Petitt’s relationship with the second wave women’s movement and the extent to which she considered herself to be a feminist. 
Debi Withers presentation on the forthcoming exhibition at the Centrespace Gallery in Leonard Lane, Bristol between the 5th and 26th May 2011 about ‘Sistershow’, a women’s liberation theatre in Bristol that performed between 1973 and 1976 highlighted the sometimes ephemeral nature of sources for feminist history and the importance of preserving them.     

 

All of the papers / presentation stimulated a great deal of useful discussion which benefited all present.  The proceedings of the morning were especially enhanced by the presence of Sheila Rowbotham who shared some of her experiences of activism in the feminist movement.  A minute’s silence was observed for our dear friend and committee member, Anita Higgie, whose death in November 2010 was a sad loss to all in the Network.    

 

Rachel Lock-Lewis


FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE FROM THE REGIONAL NETWORK

A bursary of £500 is offered to a postgraduate student based at a university or college in the west of England or south Wales who is writing a dissertation or thesis on any aspect of women’s or gender history. So far this year we have not had any applications so the bursary is still available.
Research grants of up to £100 are available towards expenses that lead to a paper or publication on any aspect of women’s history. Independent researchers as well as registered students are eligible to apply. There is no fixed closing date.

For both schemes please contact Kath Holden, email Katherine.Holden@uwe.ac.uk

EVENTS FOR INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S WEEK,  Bath Spa University. 7th -11th March 2011

The main women’s history events are listed below. All activities are free and open to the public. People intending to attend the tree-plantings must be prepared for damp grass and possible inclement weather.  For maps and further information go to the Centre for History and Culture website http://www.bathspa.ac.uk/schools/humanities-and-cultural-industries/research/history-and-culture/ 
Monday, 7 Mar.
1p.m. Lecture: Dr Cynthia Hammond (Concordia University, Montréal): 'Annie's Arboretum: Suffrage Activism and a Memorial Landscape in Edwardian Bath':  1 p.m. at BRLSI (Bath Royal Literary & Scientific Institution), Queen's Square, Bath

5 p.m. Lecture: Dr Katherine Bradley (OU): 'Burning Ambitions, Bath Suffragettes,
1908 ‐1914',  Newton Building, NE. 101, Bath Spa University

Tuesday, 8 Mar. International Women's Day
11 a.m. B&NES Tree Planting, Alice Park, Bath
2 p.m. Official Suffragettes' Tree Planting, Royal Victoria Park, Bath 

3.15 p.m. Lecture: Ms Nicola Dandridge (CEO, Universities UK): ‘Shattering Glass Ceilings’, Michael Tippett Foyer Bath Spa University

6 p.m. Panel Discussion: Equality: does it really or still matter? Speakers: Prof. Pat Thane [KCL]; Ms Fran Edwards, Dataflow [UK]; Ms Tessa Munt, MP; Ms Fiona Laird, Theatre Director [London]; Dr. Richard Stamp [BSU] Bath Central Library 

Wednesday, 9 Mar. 
Bath In Time: The Planting of the Suffragettes' Arboretum at Eagle House, Batheaston, (1909-12)  Exhibition of Photos and Original Plaques in Bath Central Library [exhibition open daily until Saturday, 12 Mar.]
Friday, 11 Mar.
2.30 p.m. Bath Spa University, Suffragettes' Tree Commemorative Planting, BSU University Campus 

4.00 p.m. Panel: Dr Cynthia Hammond, 'The Suffragettes' Tree (reprise); Prof. June Hannam (UWE), Did it matter? Women's struggle for the Vote, 1900-1918.  Newton Building, NE. 101, Bath Spa University.

Anita Higgie: An appreciation
We are very sad to have to announce the death on 25th November 2010 of our dear friend and colleague of Anita Higgie. Anita and her partner Linda who lived and worked in Paris have been frequent speakers and delegates at our conferences over the past decade. In 2007 they became associate committee members, representing what became known as the Parisian annex of the West of England and South Wales Women’s History Network. Anita, who worked in the English department of Catholic University of Paris, researched women’s spirituality in Medieval England   and offered us stimulating conference papers on women mystics Julian of Norwich and Marjorie Kempe.  In November 2008 she and Linda organised a memorable women’s and gender history study day at the American University in Paris attended by many of the committee and by Anita and Linda’s students and colleagues. Anita’s commitment to her work, bravery and positivity in the face of a long battle with illness was an inspiration to us all. She will be greatly missed.                         Kath Holden
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